Congregational Discovery Team meeting:  March 26, 2008

In attendance:  Stan Dueck, Jeff Wolf, Gail Hanna, Ron Webb, Jeannie Schwartz, Sue Ellen Wheatley, Sharon Kagarise, & Pete Haynes


Pete began the meeting at 7:03 with a prayer and then Stan reviewed the purpose of the CDT and referred to three Biblical texts.  (Acts 2:40-47, Luke 3, and Acts 3:1-10)

Who are the people sitting outside our “Beautiful Gate?”  These are the people we come into contact with everyday that we need to talk to and offer God to them.

How does God intercept our lives?  We discussed the Anabaptist traditions and received copies of the article entitled “New Tasks for the New Congregation” by Jeff Woods.   This article details some of the major changes in congregational life—what people are experiencing.  We are encouraged to read it prayerfully and are able to copy it and discuss it with the congregation.  (Stan will also forward a soft copy of this online article to Team members.)

Our Challenge:  The church needs to engage with people outside of the actual church building.

· Be creative in our vision

· Build bridges with the community

· Create sacred spaces

· Create a place of safety

Studies show that the younger generations are attending multiple churches

· Churches need to consider what draws people in and what keeps them there

· What are we (LGV) comfortable doing?

· How can we best give them Jesus?

· Churches need to re-engage with their communities

· Are we willing to think outside of the box?

Stan shared that most people attend a new church because of their relationships with people.  They were invited to a church by someone who already attends.  Studies show that 6-7% of people come in due to advertising by the church.

The CDT will be conducting interviews and gathering data so that we can complete a demographic study of our congregation.  Who are the people in our community?  What are our boundaries?

There are 6 General Areas of Congregational Life.  Think of it like a balanced scale:

Early years (GROWTH & ENERGY)




Later years (DECLINE)
	F
Finding people

(Building a congregation & creating worship; Connecting to people outside the church)


	K
Keeping people

(Creating a sense of belonging)
	C
Celebrating our lives

(Celebrating our life with God: worship, anniversaries, etc.)
	E
Educating our people

(Learning what it means to be a follower of Jesus through our Sunday School programs, etc.)
	O
Overseeing

(Calling out and nurturing leaders)
	C
Caring

(Caring for congregants during births, illnesses, etc.)


The 3 parts of the fulcrum are the church’s structure.  Each part of the triangle can be labeled:


Key points:

How do we keep our Congregational Life in balance?

How do we complement our strengths and growth points?

Who are the people that are empowered (by their gifts) who can help with the areas on the left side of the scale?

We decided that our strengths (at LGV) are Celebrating, Educating, and Caring.

We think that a growth point is Overseeing.

How do we become the people of God—together?  (Even when we have different ideas of how to do things?)  Stan offered 2 resource titles:  Community and Submission by Richard Foster and Worship and Celebration by Jan Johnson

There are three areas of how to find common ground.  All three of these happen within the structure of the church:  Worship, Christian Education, the Arts (choir, bell choir, children’s choir, drama, etc.)

Many times, the changes which promote church growth were not initiated by a structured commission.  The commission needs to support the changes and be the “ears” which listen for ideas.

Reaching out into the Community:  
There are some things that impact our views and help us connect to our world.  These are our attire, appearance, behavior, and technology.  Be willing to bring the modern world into the church.  We discussed how, in older generations, church was a place to meet people face-to-face each Sunday.  Younger generations meet outside of the church building.  One of the fastest growing communities today is recreational clubs.  There are different interpretations of the best way to reach out.  The CDT will need to help the congregation understand these different interpretations.
Our next meeting:  April 30, 2008 at 7:00 pm

· We will discuss the best way to hold study groups with the congregation.
· We will discuss the best way to do our demographic survey.  

· We will analyze membership and stewardship information from the last 20 years.  (Pete will gather some information about this & send it to us before the next meeting.  We will do a more thorough analysis of this information as a group.)

· We will discuss scheduling workshops & events with the congregation.
